

Inspiring Ambition, Achieving Success

Newsletter

Issue 23 Friday 17th June 2016

Attendance

Reg	Average
Rec	93.5
Year 1	95.5
Year 2	97
Year 3	97.9
Year 4	98.1
Year 5	96.3
Year 6	96.8
Nursery AM	95.8
Nursery PM	97.1
School	
Average	96.5

Well done Year 4 who are the winners for the week beginning 6th June 2016. I have highlighted Reception, in red because their attendance is far too low. Please ensure your child attends school every day

Roll of Honour

This is a special board next to Ms Cull's office. If a child does something special outside school or becomes a times table titan their photograph will be displayed for everyone to see.

Kajirathan Kathirkamanathan T8-4 – Times Table Titan

Jayleen Kaur G11-2 – passed stage 4 ASA swimming

Saif Uddin T3 – 5 - Times Table Titan

Santhosh Surenthiran T4 – 4 Awarded a Blue Peter Badge

Santhosh Surenthiran T4-4 Won a bronze medal at the British Open Karate Championships

Rishana Raveendran G4 – 2 First place at Newham Tamil Sports Day

Dear Parents/ Carers,

This has been a great week. Our Spelling Bee Team did well in their competition, narrowly missing the final; Year 6 enjoyed their visit to the theatre to see Charlie and the Chocolate Factory; and our Junior Choir performed at the Albert Hall.

Despite all the additional activities the children are continuing to work as hard as they can. Please continue to ensure they get enough sleep to be able to concentrate in class. Fiona Cullen

Head Teacher

Dates for your diary

20th - 24th June Sports Week

23rd June School Closed for Referendum 7th July School Closed for Eid

11th July – Year 3 Recorder Concert 19th July Senior Choir at Stratford Circus 14th July Performance of "The Lion King" at

Brampton Theatre. **25th July** @ 6.30pm Year 6 Presentation Evening at East Ham Town Hall

26th July Last day of term – finish at 1.15pm

Term Time Leave:

Changes in the law mean that the Head Teacher no longer has discretion to allow pupils to take term time leave. If you take your child out of school for any reason you will receive a fine for £60 per child per parent. This means that the mum will be fined £60 for each child and the dad will be fined £60 for each child.

















Spelling Bee

Congratulations to our Spelling Bee team who represented Nelson in the semi-finals of the Newham competition. They narrowly missed getting into the final by a very small margin and will be awarded Golden House Points for doing so well:

Syeda, Vishnuga, Rahmeen and Ahmed, I will also be awarding a Golden House Point to Navamee for stepping in at short notice as the reserve.



Charlie and the Chocolate Factory

On Wednesday, Year 6 went to the West End of London to see a production of Roald Dahl's Charlie and the Chocolate Factory. As usual the behaviour was impeccable. I was very impressed with their ability to compare and contrast the production with the films and the book.



Junior Choir sing for 5000 people!



The Royal Albert Hall was the venue for a magnificent concert on Tuesday. Our Junior Choir, led by Mrs Philips and Mr DesRoches, performed alongside 3000 other children in front of an audience of 5000 people as part of a project.



Emails and texts

We are going to start sending our letters home by email as well as giving a hard copy to the children to bring home. Please make sure you give your current email address to the office if it has changed recently.

Also if you change your mobile number please make sure that you tell us.















